Cheltenham Association Football League – Club Meeting 23/1/2013 
Minutes of the club meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham – commenced at 7.15pm.
1. Welcome – Nick Oram  Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. Nick Oram – Chairman presented the following tribute to John Crowther:

Before we get on to the main business of the meeting, It is with the deepest regret that the Cheltenham Association Football League finds itself obliged to record the death of its Life President, Mr John Crowther.

John first joined the League’s Management Committee in 1967 and was elected its Referee’s Secretary in 1972.  He served the League in this capacity for 10 years, before then becoming a Vice Chairman of the League in 1989, following which he became only the League’s 9th President, in 2007, something about which John was deservedly proud.  John was made a life member of the League in 1988 and then, just last June, a Life President, the highest honour that the League has ever bestowed on an individual.  

 

Throughout his time with the League, John was an ardent supporter of the Charity Cup Competitions and devoted himself wholeheartedly over the years to the task of ensuring that the greatest amount of money possible was raised, each year, for the worthy causes that were supported by the League.  For decades, he was a permanent fixture on the gate at all the Charity Cup Finals and Semi-Finals, no matter what the weather.  It was not uncommon for him to be accompanied by his wife Betty, who sadly passed away herself last year, at the Cup Finals and the two of them must have been responsible for the raising of countless thousands of pounds over the years, through their dedication to the cause.

John served the League for nearly half a century and his drive, commitment and dedication will be sorely missed by all those who knew him.  His funeral was held today and I would ask you all to please be upstanding, to observe a minute’s silence in his memory.

3. Apologies received from Welland, Upton, Kingshill, Sherborne and Northleach. These clubs will not be fined as due consideration was given to the weather conditions. 
Apologies also received from Pete Daly, Phil Tustain and Bob Attwood. 

4. Tim Sizer CDSAD gave a presentation which again thanked the league for the monies raised through the Charities competition and laid out the new venture his association are now running. 
They are calling it Have A Go where all variety of sports can be tired out at the Pitville Pool main hall on Saturday afternoons. Tim is trying to encourage others to come along and sessions commence at 13:30. 

Action on League Secretary to scan in the Leaflet provided by Tim and send it out to all clubs. 

5. Full-time – Moving into the next phase for next season/including Registration and Transfers. Nick Oram – Chairman presented the following:
Following on from the success of the utilisation of the Full Time SMS facility for reporting results, the League is keen to make further use of Full-Time and to continue to move administrative tasks on to electronic media as much as possible.

The next area that the League wants to progress is with regard to Match Reporting.  The facilities already exist, within Full-Time, for each club to report who played in each fixture it fulfils on Full-Time, along with marks for the Referee’s Performance, the sportsmanship of the opposition and even additional info, such as goalscorers.  

A trial of this method of Match Result Reporting has been carried out by the Northern Senior League since the end of November, a trial that will last until the end of the season.  The initial response has been good, with two-thirds of the League’s clubs already becoming familiar with the Requirements of the Full-Time system in this regard.  

The aim of the Northern Senior League is to introduce this method of Match Reporting as the only means of communicating the information required to the League, by the start of the 2013-14 season.  The Cheltenham League hopes to be able to follow this lead and follow suit, so that the information currently supplied to the League Registration’s Secretary by way of the Match Result card will, instead, be input into Full-Time by each club from the beginning of next season.

To facilitate this, the League intends to carry out a trial from the beginning of April, which will run for the remainder of the season.  The way the weather has been going, all sides are likely to have numerous fixtures to fulfil in the last month of the season, so there will be ample opportunity to become familiar with the requirements of Full-Time in this regard.  Full instructions will be issued before the end of March, so that everyone is fully informed of what is required of them.

There are a couple of pre-requisites for this system to work properly.  Firstly, the details of every player who is registered with the Cheltenham League must be uploaded to Full-Time, so that each player involved in any given match can be selected, from the list consequently provided by Full-Time, for any match that he has taken part in.  Secondly, each person who might be required by each club to enter the details onto Full-Time, will have to have their own Team Administrator ID and Password, so that they can log into Full-Time.  In the first instance, these will be provided to each club secretary but, at the request of any club, additional log in ID’s and passwords can be provided.

A mini trial of this system, for Cheltenham League clubs, has already been taking place, with certain clubs who expressed an interest off their own back.  This trial has, also, gone well and has led the League to being encouraged enough to press forward and aim for the full introduction of the system for the whole league by the beginning of next season.

It should be noted, however, that this will only a trial from the beginning of April and that all clubs will be required to continue to send in Result Cards until the end of this season, just like now, whether or not they enter the information on Full-Time.  The trial is for the benefit of the clubs, however, so that familiarisation can be developed before the start of next season, assuming the system is introduced at that point.

To further facilitate the move to the electronic input of Match Information, the League is currently also investigating a complete overhaul of the Registration process. The details are still being finalised, but the current proposal is that, at the end of the season, each club will be provided with a list of players who were registered to it during the course of the current season.  Also on this list will be a space for each player to sign, to indicate that they wish to re-register for the same club for the forthcoming season – i.e. 2013-14.   It is proposed that, once the player signs this form, nothing more will be required from the player or the club for him to be registered to the club for the forthcoming season.   The propensity to take advantage of this re-registration process will be time limited and will expire at a certain date, possibly the day that is 14 days before the start of the season.  The proposals are that, following this date, all players will have to sign a registration form, just as they do at present, whether they are registering for the same club as they played for last season or for a new club.  

Further changes to procedure, probably relating to club secretaries inputting player information into Full-Time, after the initial Re-registration period, before those details are then approved by the Registration Secretary, are still being developed and full information on the proposed changes to all these processes will be available at the Annual General Meeting in June.
6. Teamsheets reminder – should be sent to caflteamsheets@gmail.com. 
7. Match Postponement procedure. 
League Secretary reminded clubs that those using Council facilities are always subject to a blanket cancellation from the Council. If there was a doubt by the Council, the league would send a referee to inspect. 

Clubs with their own facilities can call off their own games if it is absolutely obvious there is no chance of playing due to the conditions. However if the League think that the game was called off needlessly, a referee may be deployed out to check the state on of the pitch. If in doubt please speak to the League Secretary or the League Assistant/Fixtures Secretary.

8. Clubs not staying behind after games. – Dave Vaux (Shurdington Rovers Secretary and League Management Committee Member) stated that there had been a fall off of the amount of away team personnel that stay behind to socialise after a game. He had spoken to a number of clubs and several felt that they would like it raised in the hope that clubs can be encouraged in this respect. 
9. Match Notification Reminder – League Secretary reminded clubs of this responsibility and to avoid being fined for not doing it. One simple email is all it takes. 
10. New League Rules for next season. Nick Oram – Chairman presented the following:
A number of rule changes, for season 2013-14, are likely to be proposed by the Management Committee at the Annual General Meeting in June.  A definite change will be made to rule 11 to legislate for the reporting of results by SMS to Full-Time and there are likely to be other changes that will specifically relate to the changes the League hopes to make to the manner in which Match Detail Reporting is handled, as outlined previously.

It is worth pointing out that any member club is able to suggest a change to a League Rule and that the deadline for these proposals, to ensure that they are considered by the AGM, is April 30th.  Proposals have to be with the League Secretary by this date to be put on the agenda at the AGM, where they will only be debated if they are duly seconded by another club.  For proposed rule changes to sanctioned by the GFA prior to the AGM, they have to be submitted to the County Association by April 2nd.  This does not mean that any rule change agreed at the AGM that is put forward after this date will be ignored, but it does mean that it will have to wait until the Summer meeting of the GFA’s Rules Revision committee before it can be ratified.

In addition, the League is considering introducing new rules that relate to the accumulation of fines and, also, the disbarring of clubs that default from the Charities Cup competition.
Last year the rule changes discussion at the AGM took 25 seconds to get through. So if Clubs really want to get involved, please ensure you do. 

AOB

Extension of season until 4th May. This will involve travelling midweek and indeed some clubs may have to play twice a week.
It is noted that some clubs have a reputation of over protecting pitches and hence fixtures are postponed either early or needlessly. This obviously impacts on fixtures and causes extra work / mid-week games. Appreciate sometimes this is out of the hands of clubs, but efforts should be made to work together to resolve this. 

Referee Andrew Smith charge was found proven by the GFA. This is a prime example of the League Management Committee taking it extremely seriously if Referees are over-charging your clubs. He is suspended from 28th Jan to 10th Feb Inc. and must not be used. It will be reviewed by the League Management Committee if we are going to invite him to referee on our league fixtures in the future. Clubs were also told he is not permitted to be used as a Club Referee either under any circumstances. 
Treasurer Matt Neave has a new address:

38 Langdale Road, Cheltenham, GL51 3LY. However, do not worry if you have sent something recently to his old address, as he has a re-direct on with the Post Office. 
